CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the AMENITIES COMMITTEE held in the Council Chamber, 
Town Hall, Crewkerne on Monday 14 November 2016 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. M. Best (Chairman), Mrs S. Allman, B. Hodgson, R. Pailthorpe, Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Singleton, Mrs A. Stuart and D. Wakeman.
In Attendance:
The Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, Amenities Operations Manager Mr M. Jay and 1 member of the public.
34
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

16/17


Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Ms J. Dawson (personal), Mrs K. Head (personal), Mrs R. Jackson (personal) and N. Sturtivant (personal).
35
OPEN FORUM
16/17

No one wished to speak.
36
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
16/17


Cllrs .Best and Mrs Singleton declared a personal interest in agenda item 8 (Aqua Centre zinc roof).
37
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

16/17

It was AGREED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 
Monday 12 September 2016 be APPROVED.
38
PROJECTS AND WORKS REPORTS
16/17
To receive the November report
The Chairman highlighted the following points from the report:

· Henhayes playground project: positive progress had been made.  The next steps would be the shaping of the flower bed, the installation of the circular bench with a tree within, and the installation of the swings on the newly erected frames.  Once this work had been completed, the intention was to remove the heras fencing so that the play area could be opened to the public.
· Henhayes pitch drainage: with heavy rain, there was a problem of rainwater running from the Henhayes car park across the pitch and into the adjacent garage business on the industrial park.  The garage owners had obtained quotations for the installation of a bund to alleviate this issue.  Further investigation was required to understand whether this was the best solution to the problem.  This matter would be brought back to Council at a future meeting.
· George Reynolds Centre: work on the drainage issues had been completed, remedial work on the heating and kitchen ventilation systems was due to commence at the end of November.
· Town Hall: work had recently been completed on repair of the plinth and the Christmas crib had been modified to comply with the requirements of the structural survey.
Councillors raised the issue of the path outside the Aqua Centre pods and requested that, pending a long term solution, this area was planted up in some way.
39
HENHAYES TEEN SHELTER
16/17
To give consideration to the erection of a teen shelter at Henhayes
It was noted that the teen shelter currently in place at Happy Valley, was originally located on Henhayes.  Councillors agreed that, with the removal of the dugouts, there was a need to provide an alternative “teen shelter” facility for young people, although it was not immediately obvious where such a facility could best be located on Henhayes.  The Clerk was asked to investigate options and prices and to explore the possibility of grant funding.
40
SKATEPARK PATHS
16/17
To consider the laying of tarmac paths to the skatepark
Councillors considered the quotations for tarmacking and it was AGREED to recommend to Full Council that contractor ‘A’ (H. C. Lewis and Company Ltd) be authorised to undertake the tarmacking works at the quoted cost of £2,925 (+ VAT), the costs to be taken from General Reserves.
The Chairman advised that recent rainfall had highlighted a flooding problem on the edge of the skatepark, in the same vicinity as one of the intended tarmac paths.  It would therefore be necessary to resolve this drainage problem prior to instructing the tarmac contractor to commence work.

41
AQUA CENTRE ZINC ROOF
16/17
To authorise remedial work on the box gutter of the Aqua Centre roof
After discussion, it was AGREED to authorise the remedial work on the Aqua Centre roof gutter, in accordance with the quotation received from Rowsell Roofing Ltd and at the quoted cost of £993 (+ VAT).
It was noted that a further inspection of the roof void was required by the surveyor, to allow him to correctly specify the method of applying insulation to the underside of the roof.  The Operations Manager was liaising with the surveyor and the Aqua Centre Manager to agree a suitable date and time for this inspection.  It was noted again that the required work should be carried out during the imminent shutdown of the centre during December.
42
TO RECEIVE SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES AND WORKING GROUP NOTES
16/17


a)
Crewkerne Youth Service Steering group meeting held on 17 October 2016
Noted.

b)
George Reynolds Centre Bi-monthly meeting held on 18 October 2016

Noted.
c)
Henhayes Playground Project Working Group meeting held on 24 October 2016

Noted.

43
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT

16/17

None.
44
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

16/17

Monday 9 January 2017 after the Planning and Highways Committee meeting.
The meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.
Signed: …………………..
Dated: ……………………
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